
 
 

FACULTY COUNCIL 
 

Meeting of October 5, 2016 
 

5:15 p.m. 
 Room 170 

 

A G E N D A  
 
 
PRESENTATIONS:  
 Stantec Architects, on Building Research Facilities for the Future – an Update 
 Selina Esteves, Director of Advancement, on Advancement at the Faculty of Dentistry – Building a 

Culture of Engagement, Community and Philanthropy  
 Jim Lai, Vice Dean, Education, and Grace Bradley, Associate Dean, Undergraduate on ExamSoft 

2016-17 Implementation Plan 
 

MINUTES:  of the meeting of May 24, 2016* 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 Executive Committee*  ............................................................... Dean D. Haas  
 Research Committee* ................................................................... Dr. B. Ganss 
 Undergraduate Admissions Committee*  .................................... Dean D. Haas 

 
NEW BUSINESS:      

 Dean’s Report ..................................................... ……………….Dean D. Haas 
 
FOR INFORMATION: 

 Council & Committee Meetings 2016-2017* ............................. Dean D. Haas 
 Results of Election for Associates in Dentistry ........................... Dean D. Haas 
 Results of Election for Administrative Staff Members ............... Dean D. Haas 

 
NEXT MEETING: December 5, 2016 
 
 
 
Attachments* 
 
 
 

Regrets to:  Susan Mazza, Executive Assistant, Office of the Dean 
Room 301 - 124 Edward St. Toronto ON M5G 1G6 

Tel:  416-979-4900 Ext. 4382  E-mail: dean@dentistry.utoronto.ca 
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FACULTY COUNCIL 
 
A meeting of Faculty Council was held on Tuesday, May 24, 2016, at 5:15 p.m. in Room 170, at the Faculty 
of Dentistry University of Toronto. 
 
PRESENT:  Dr. L. Dempster (Chair), A. Avivi-Arber, S. Azoulay-Avinoam, E. Canton, M. Choi, D. 

Chugh, M. Clarke, D. Cornell, G. De Souza, A. E, M. Edghill, L. Ferraro, J. Fitzgerald, S. 
Friedman, B. Ganss, C. Goertzen, S.G. Gong, D. Haas, H. He, D. Hennyey, B. Hinz, R.M. Jones, 
A. Kishen, J. Lai, D. Lam, E. Lam, J. Lanca, C. Levesque, M. Manolson, L. Pollard, A. Prakki, 
C. Quinonez, R. Rayman, S. Richmond, L. Schwartzben, B. Sessle, A. Shrestha, V. Stavro, A. 
Stavrollakis, I. Voronov, I Wenderska.   

 
REGRETS: A. Azarpazhooh, R. Barlow, P. Birek, J. Blackmore, G. Bradley, R. Carmichael, I. Cioffi, D. 

Clark, D. Cvitkovitch, T. Dao, D. Deporter, W. El-Badrawy, O. El-Mowafy, S. Gastfreund-Aziza, 
R. Gold, E. Jesin, P. Judd, M. Koren, J. Laprade, R. Lee, I. Leong, M. Magalhaes, G. Malkhassian, 
C. McCulloch, V. Mendes, A. Prakki, P. Santerre, R. Schlosser, Z. Seltzer, F. Stechey, B. Stevens, 
L. Tam.  

 
WELCOME: The Chair, Laura Dempster, welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded everyone to 

sign in.   
 
MINUTES: The Chair asked if there were any errors or omissions in the minutes of March 25, 2015.  One 

minor change was noted to add Dr. Peter Judd as attending the March meeting. On a motion by 
Dr. Richmond, seconded by Dr. Ganss, Council approved the change as requested.  

 
PRESENTATION:  
 
Dr. Ganss outlined his plans for his new role as Vice-Dean, Research, as of July 1, 2016.  In the past year, 

a number of first steps have been taken, including supporting faculty development from a research 
perspective (JF-RAMP program). With the new organizational structure, Research and Education 
are equal within the Faculty’s mandate.  Research’s main focus will be to  improve infrastructure 
and to continue helping our junior and tenure-stream researchers with grant success and to 
improve the area of what the university now calls “knowledge mobilization”, i.e. how does what 
we do and know benefit patients or the commercialization of technologies.   

 
Dr. Ganss presented on the Faculty of Dentistry’s new Internal Grant Peer Review Program being 

developed in conjunction with Farah Thong.  This is to respond to increasing pressure and 
competitiveness with grant funding. Benefits to internal research review programs can improve 
readiness, quality and success rates for grant proposals, as well as build collegiality and 
collaborations. In addition, they boost organizational reputation and improve tenure success. 
Looking at our statistics, it appears we have researchers with great, but smaller projects that need 
to be developed into larger grant proposals.  The focus will be on targeting the Tri-Council funding 
(CIHR, NSERC, SSHRC) as they have fixed submission dates, are used to calculate our share of 
Canada Research Chairs, and have the highest impact in tenure decisions. Expansion to other 
granting agencies could follow.  The program will be initiated in June 2016 to match submission 
deadlines in the fall.  This process will help our faculty members submit high quality grant 
proposals, increase chances for success by providing constructive feedback, support junior 
faculty, and create a database of research activities to help promote collaborations, and enhance 
the reputation of the Faculty’s research enterprise.  The request is that all researchers with 
appointments of 50% FTE or above will participate when submitting NSERC and CIHR grant 
applications as lead investigators.  Timelines will begin 8 weeks in advance of funding deadline, 
and the process will include a peer review process to incorporate feedback prior to submission.  
The Research Committee will oversee and evaluate the program annually, and submit an annual 
report to the Dean. Questions were raised regarding the 8 week schedule and the tight timelines. 
Dr. Ganss agreed, and noted this will be evaluated this year, and that should investigators want to 
start earlier they are welcome to. Questions were raised regarding whether this will just create 
more paperwork. Dr. Ganss noted that the forms are being created to be as short and easy as 
possible, and feedback is welcome. Further details will be discussed at Research Rounds. 

 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
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Undergraduate Education Committee Reports:  Dr. Lai presented the reports from the March 
and May meetings. He also noted that Dr. Spielman, Associate Dean of Academic Affairs and 
New York University will be presenting on June 7, 2016, and all faculty are welcome to attend. 
Dr. Lai also outlined his plans for his new role as Vice-Dean, Education.  He will meet with all 
faculty members regarding their teaching, including both undergraduate and graduate, and to 
explore new ideas in teaching and evaluation.  He will also be focusing on faculty development, 
especially in regards to assessment, in conjunction with CTSI and ADEA. He noted that a number 
of courses are being formalized to ensure our students’ learning is enriched through service-
learning.   
 
On a motion by Dr. Lai, seconded by Dr. Stavro, Council accepted the recommendation of the 
Undergraduate Education Committee that the new course proposal for Community-based 
Service Learning be accepted as presented. Dr. Posluns will be course director, and the rotations 
will focus on Greater Toronto Area locations.  
 
On a motion by Dr. Lai, seconded by Dr. Cornell, Council accepted the recommendation of the 
Undergraduate Education Committee that the new course proposal for Dental Outreach Global 
Services be accepted as presented. This course formalizes what our students are already doing 
internationally at various sites (e.g. Uganda and Ethiopia), and has limited enrolment. Dr. 
Azarpazhooh will be course director. Dr. Sessle noted that he has relationships with universities 
in Uganda, and that they could be a potential engagement partner moving forward, along with 
other global engagement sites. Dr. Stavro inquired as to how these students are supported; Dean 
Haas noted that with small level participation it is currently funded through the Annual Fund, but 
as the program grows funding will need to be established.  Dr. Hinz asked about student selection, 
and Dr. Lai noted this will be established by the course director.   
 
On a motion by Dr. Lai, seconded by Dr. Cornell, Council accepted the recommendation of the 
Undergraduate Education Committee that the new course proposal for Dental Outreach 
Community Services be accepted as presented. This course will focus on Ontario outreach sites, 
e.g. Simcoe County and Haliburton County. The course will formalize and expand on what 
students are already doing, with limited enrolment. Dr. Azarpazhooh will be the course director. 
 
On a motion by Dr. Lai, seconded by Dr. Stavro, Council accepted the recommendation of the 
Undergraduate Education Committee that the new course proposal for Princess Margaret 
Hospital Clinical Rotation be accepted as presented. A course provides a new opportunity for 
students to provide dental care to oncology patients during the after-hours clinic (5:30 pm - 
8:30pm), with limited enrolment.  Dr. Robert Wood will be the course director.  

 
Constitution and Nominations Report:  Dean Haas presented this report.  He referred Council 
to the “Nominations Proposed for the Standing Committees of Faculty Council” document in the 
Faculty Council package, explaining that the asterisks in this report referred to people who had 
been nominated for membership on specific standing committees.  Dean Haas noted that the C&N 
will be meeting more often in the new academic year, and will be looking at new committee 
structures and the introduction of more appropriate committees to support the new faculty 
structure – we will utilize the existing constitution for 2016-2017 as this will be a transition year.   

 
Hospital Relations Committee: Dean Haas presented this report, on behalf of the Chair, Dr. 
Carmichael.  It was noted that Dr. Karen Lee, the new Chief of Dentistry at St. Michael’s will be 
joining this committee. It was also noted that this committee will now oversee the Hospital Dental 
Residency program including the seminar series.  The Committee will also be investigating a 
possible partnership with Baycrest. 
 
Graduate and Postgraduate Committee Report: Dr. Manolson presented this report, referring 
Council to the documentation in the Faculty Council Package.  It was noted that there are four 
new scholarships to approve. The final recommendation is regarding a formal policy change for 
graduate student vacation, to appear in the calendar and in the memorandum of agreement for 
students and supervisors, which provides for up to two weeks of vacation. The School of Graduate 
Studies has no policy, but many faculties are aligning with general policies. It was noted that if 
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students are required to be here during Reading Week, they are entitled to time off in lieu. 
Conference attendance is not considered to be vacation.  
 
On a motion by Dr. Manolson, seconded by Dr. Richmond, Council accepted the 
recommendation of the Graduate and Postgraduate Committee that the PPEF – David Locker 
Doctoral Scholarship in Dental Public Health award record be accepted as presented.  
 
On a motion by Dr. Manolson, seconded by Ms. Edghill, Council accepted the recommendation 
of the Graduate and Postgraduate Committee that the David Locker Graduate Travel Award in 
Dental Public Health award record be accepted as presented. 
 
On a motion by Dr. Manolson, seconded by Dr. Quiñonez, Council accepted the 
recommendation of the Graduate and Postgraduate Committee that the David Locker Graduate 
Scholarship in Dental Public Health award be accepted as presented. 
 
On a motion by Dr. Manolson, seconded by Dr. E. Lam, Council accepted the recommendation 
of the Graduate and Postgraduate Committee that the Dr. Michael Pharoah Graduate 
Scholarship in Oral and Maxillofacial Radiology award be accepted as presented. 
 
On a motion by Dr. Manolson, seconded by Dr. E. Lam, Council accepted the recommendation 
of the Graduate and Postgraduate Committee that the Graduate Student Vacation Policy be 
accepted as presented. 
   
Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee: Dean Haas presented the report from the April 
12, 2016 meeting, as included in the Faculty Council documentation.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
 

Dean’s Report: 
 
Honours and Awards: Dean Haas noted he will announce the winners of the W.W. Wood Award 
and the Bruce Hord Teacher Awards, as well as the first-ever Faculty of Dentistry Staff Excellence 
award at our faculty and staff Summer luncheon on June 30th, 2016.  In other faculty news, Ze’ev 
Seltzer has been awarded an Honorary Professorship at the University of Heidelberg, Germany. 
 
Research Awards: two of Dentistry’s researchers have won Connaught Funds from the 
University of Toronto. Distinguished Professor Boris Hinz won a $100,000 Connaught Fund to 
further the development and commercialization of a myocardial testing platform. Professor D. 
Lamwon a Summer Connaught, worth $150,000, for his plans to start a Summer Institute in Pain. 
We should be especially proud of these results, as there were only 9 Connaughts awarded across 
the University, and of those only 1 Summer Connaught was awarded.  
 
Student Awards: Endodontics Graduate Resident Annie Shrestha won a $25,000 research grant 
from the American Association of Endodontists. Annie Shrestha, Craig Bellamy and Brent Moore 
also placed in the top 10 in the “Oral Research” category at the recent AAE meeting in San 
Francisco. Graduate student Gillian Layton (and co-author Anil Kishen)’s paper was the recent 
winner of the 2016 JOE award in the Basic Science: Technology category. The Canadian 
Academy of Pediatric Dentistry gave out awards to 3 of our own pediatric residents.  Molly Erlich 
won the 3M Oral Care Graduate Student Research Award.  Ali Sigal has been awarded the Keith 
Titley Pediatric Dental Graduate Scholarship, and Leena Chohan was runner-up; Ali has also been 
awarded the American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry’s Resident Recognition Award for “doing 
innovative and interesting activities in her training program.”  Hendrik Doering, a second year 
Periodontology Resident, has been awarded First in the inaugural Canadian Academy of 
Periodontology Literature Review Competition. Kester Ng, DDS-3 was this year’s winner of the 
American Dental Society of Anesthesiology’s student essay contest, which he wrote on pregabalin 
and gabapentin for pain management.  He was invited to New York to receive his award. Also, 
pointing to the high caliber of research our summer students are performing, a total of 7 of our 
incoming Summer Research Program students have been awarded major funding for their 
participation in the Program: 5 students were awarded CIHR funds (Zoha Anjum, Myra Nina 
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Caballero, Richard Yi He, Tony He, and Boaz Wong) and another two students have been 
awarded NSERC funding (Madeleine Di Gregorio and Linwen Huang). Congratulations to all. 
 
World Biomaterials Congress: this was recently held in Montreal and was chaired by Dr. Paul 
Santerre.  It was a resounding success.  There is a video from the Congress that will be circulated 
on our own social media channels in the near future. 
 
New appointments: Dean Haas announced 2 new faculty members will join us as of July 1st.  
During our recent search in the area of dental sciences, we were fortunate to attract a very large 
number of truly outstanding candidates, which made selection very difficult. These candidates 
were so exceptional that we pursued the possibility of hiring two.  This was made possible by 
delaying one of our other planned searches in oral radiology – thanks to the dedication and extra 
work being provided by Dr. E. Lam – and with the permission of the Provost, we were able to 
accomplish this. One is Dr. Massieh Moayedi, who is currently at University College, London, 
where he is a Honourary Research Fellow in the Department of Neuroscience, Physiology and 
Pharmacology. He earned his BSc at the University of Ottawa and his PhD in Neuroscience at U 
of T under the supervision of Dr. Karen Davis. Dr. Moayedi’s research focuses on pain 
mechanisms using structural and functional brain imaging. He will be a very welcome addition to 
our other strong pain researchers here at the Faculty. The second is Dr. Karina Carneiro, who is 
currently finishing a postdoctoral Fellowship at the University of California, San Francisco. She 
studies DNA-based biomaterials and biosensors. Dr. Carneiro completed her BSc in Chemistry at 
Mount Saint Vincent and Dalhousie Universities, and her PhD at McGill University in the 
Department of Chemistry. She will undoubtedly be an exceptional addition to our outstanding 
biomaterials researchers. Dean Haas thanked the Provost for her strong support of our own efforts 
to both strengthen the research caliber, and the diversity, of our faculty. 

 
Prostho Search: we have one search currently underway in prosthodontics. The two short-listed 
candidates will be providing their lectures to the faculty next week.  You have already received 
an announcement regarding the first talk, and the second will be sent out by e-mail later this week. 
 
Strategic Plan updates:  
 
Priorities affecting infrastructure: as explained at our information session on May 2nd on 
infrastructure, our Faculty’s proposal has now been included as part of the University of Toronto’s 
application to the Federal Government’s Strategic Initiative Fund. If successful, this will provide 
matching funds to facilitate a renewal of the 4th and 5th floors of our building. As mentioned in 
our update, this project must be completed by April 2018, which means we are starting preparing 
for this renovation immediately.  This renovation will affect everyone here, as we will need to 
find efficiencies in our use of space, but particularly those on the 4th and 5th floors who will have 
to move offices and share lab space. As a reminder, “Clean out days” for the 4th and 5th floors will 
take place May 30th and May 31st. We will keep everyone up to date about the progress of these 
plans as more information becomes available. There will be monthly updates via the Faculty’s e-
newsletters.  As well, Dr. Ganss will be communicating with the PI’s who are directly affected.  
Other individual groups who are affected will be consulted accordingly.   
 
Implementation Committee: the Strategic Plan Implementation Committee has been meeting 
and is now preparing the report on the progress made on this year’s Strategic Priorities, and 
planning the new priorities for 2016-17.   We will be finalizing this report by June 30th, 2016. 
 
New Academic Structure: the Faculty’s new academic structure will take effect on July 1st, with 
new academic administrative positions, and without the current discipline structure. The Vice 
Dean, Education and the Associate Deans, Undergraduate Education and Graduate Education will 
work together, as well as with course directors, to facilitate a more streamlined delivery of the 
educational programs.  Starting July 1st, Course Directors will assume the responsibility of 
organizing and running their courses. All academic questions for the DDS program, from that 
point forward, should be directed to the Vice-Dean, Education, Dr. Jim Lai, or the Associate Dean, 
Undergraduate Education, Dr. Grace Bradley.  As of July 1st, all questions regarding the graduate 
specialty programs should be directed to the Associate Dean, Graduate Education, Dr. Ernest 
Lam. The mentoring of faculty members will become a priority for the Vice Deans. The Vice 
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Dean, Research will actively assure mentoring and faculty development of all professorial stream 
faculty with respect to research. The Vice Dean, Education will actively assure mentoring and 
faculty development of all faculty with respect to teaching. This is of particular importance for 
those who are pre-tenure. The new structure should facilitate interdisciplinary research and 
education. As needed, the Vice Dean, Education will help facilitate coordination between 
undergraduate and graduate programs. Dean Haas thanked all of the Discipline Heads for their 
hard work and dedication over the years.  He noted we are going into a period of transition and 
administrative support staff still will require your supervision. As a result of the upcoming change 
to the academic structure, we are conducting a review of the current administrative support 
positions in order to evaluate whether or not the current structure is best suited to meet the needs 
of the Faculty and to support the new academic model and the Faculty’s strategic plan. At this 
time, we are just collecting information and recommendations will be forthcoming. Dean Haas 
will be meeting with the administrative support staff next week to provide them with an update 
as well. The next year will be a year of transition, and Dean Haas thanked everyone in advance 
for their patience while the restructuring advances.  
 
Upcoming events: 
 
Graduation Reception: following the success from last year’s inaugural graduation reception 
hosted jointly by the Faculty and the Alumni Association, we will again be hosting this event on 
Tuesday, May 31st at the Sheraton Centre.  Please RSVP to Alumni Office regarding your 
attendance. 
 
Convocation: on June 3th, in the morning we will have our Awards and Licensing ceremony at 
Hart House, and during the afternoon Dentistry’s Convocation will take place. For those of you 
who have RSVP’d, I look forward to seeing you at this event. 
 
Summer Luncheon: our annual lunch for staff and faculty will be held on Thursday, June 30th. 
At this event we will honour our retirees and teaching award and staff award winners. We are 
looking into planning a BBQ. I look forward to seeing you there. 
 

 
Delegation of Summer Authority at Faculty Council. The Chair informed Council that any 
decisions reached during Summer meetings would be reported to the first Faculty Council meeting 
in the Fall.   
 
On a motion by Dean Haas, seconded by Dr. Sessle, Council approved the motion that between 
the last meeting of Faculty Council and the first meeting in the next academic session, 
proposals requiring approval of Faculty Council would be made under Summer Executive 
Authority by the Executive Committee.  

 
IN CAMERA:  The Chair asked the student members of Faculty Council, and any members with a 

potential conflict of interest to leave the meeting for the “In Camera” session, as student grades 
would be discussed. 

 
 The Report of the Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee held on May 20, 2016, was 

distributed.  Dean Haas presented this report, showing grade distribution charts, individual student 
grades and awards documents via a PowerPoint presentation.  The Chair reminded Council that 
all content of the PowerPoint presentation, including the information on student awards, was to 
remain confidential. 
 
Year 1 – Moved by Dean Haas and seconded by Dr. Posluns, Council accepted the report as 
presented, noting that 95 students were eligible to proceed to Year II, and accepted the marks and 
grade distributions as presented.  
 

 Year III – Moved by Dean Haas and seconded by Dr. E. Lam, Council accepted the report as 
presented, noting that 111 students were eligible to proceed to Year IV, including the approval of 
grades, grade distributions and awards as noted.   
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            Year IV – Moved by Dean Haas and seconded by Dr. Cornell, Council accepted the report as 

presented, noting that as of today, 99 students were eligible to convocate.   
   
            Honours List 2016: It was noted that 63 (53%) of the students will be graduating with “Honours” 

standing. 
 
IDAPP:  Moved by Dean Haas and seconded by Dr. Cornell, Council accepted the report as 
presented, noting that 23 students were eligible to transfer to DDS III. 
 

 
CLOSURE:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m. on a motion by Dr. Posluns, seconded by Dr. E. 

Lam. 
 

Page 7 of 14



REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

Via email vote on May 31, 2016 the Executive Committee, under summer authority of Faculty Council: 
 

1. received a report from the Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee and approved the final 
grades for three DDS IV students as presented. 

 
Via email vote on June 28, 2016, the Executive Committee, under summer authority of Faculty Council: 
 

1. received a report from the Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee and approved the grades 
and grade distributions for DDS II; approved the final grades for 24 IDAPP students; approved the 
final grades for Ethics, Professionalism and the Law II (DEN349H); and approved requested grade 
changes from the Course Director for Comprehensive Care Program (DEN350Y). 

 
Via email vote on August 8, 2016, the Executive Committee, under summer authority of Faculty Council: 
 

1. received a report from the Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee and approved a petition for 
a grade change from a DDS IV student; approved the supplemental and first final examination 
grades from July; and approved the awards for DDS II students. 

 
Via email vote on September 8, 2016, the Executive Committee, under summer authority of Faculty 
Council: 
 

1. received a report from the Undergraduate Grading Practices Committee and approved a 
supplemental examination grade for a DDS IV student; approved a supplemental examination grade 
for a DDS III student. 

 
For presentation to Faculty Council 
October 5, 2016 
 
. 
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REPORT OF THE RESEARCH COMMITTEE 
 
 
At a meeting of the Research Committee held on June 9, 2016 the following applications were 
reviewed: 
 
Applications were approved for scientific merit: 
 

 Drs. Iacopo Cioffi, Michael Thaut, Howard C. Tenenbaum, Bruce Freeman—“Effects of 
music on the habitual activity of masticatory muscles and on daytime tooth clenching 
patients affected with masticatory muscle pain and pain-free volunteers.” 

 
Applications were approved for scientific merit and funding: 
 

 Drs. Marco Magalhaes and student Hayder Mahdi—“Characterization of the 
inflammatory infiltrates associated with oral epithelial Dysplasia and oral squamous cell 
carcinomas.” 

 
4 applications were reviewed but not yet approved. 
 

For presentation to Faculty Council 
October 5, 2016 
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REPORT OF THE UNDERGRADUATE ADMISSION COMMITTEE 

At a meeting of the Undergraduate Admission Committee held on Thursday, June 16, 2016 the 
Committee: 

1. reviewed the current time restriction for the Assessment of Fundamental Knowledge 
examination and discussed whether to change the time restriction to allow for a longer 
period of time. The Committee did not recommend any changes at this time and agreed to 
discuss the issue further at the next meeting. 
 

2. received an update on the Association of Canadian Faculties of Dentistry Admissions 
workshop which reviewed the admission policies used by all dental schools across 
Canada.  
 

3. discussed implementing a survey to applicants following the DDS admission interviews.  
Discussed the timing of the survey and what the goals of the survey should be, who 
would be the best choice to create and administer the survey and the optimal time to send 
out the survey to applicants.   
 

4. reviewed the 2015 DDS Admission Report.* 
 

5. reviewed the 2016 IDAPP Admission Report.* 
 

6. learned of seven in-course admission scholarships that had been awarded for 2015-2016. 
Three were based on academic merit and four were based on academic merit and 
financial need. 
 

7. learned that this was Dr. Brown’s last meeting as Chair of this Committee.  Dean Haas 
and the members of the Committee thanked Dr. Brown for his many years of dedicated 
service to this Committee.   
 

 

*attachments 

 

For Presentation to Faculty Council 
October 5, 2016 
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ADMISSION REPORT ON 2015 APPLICANTS TO THE D.D.S. PROGRAM
DOMESTIC CATEGORY

1 TOTAL APPLICANT POOL * 540 100.0% 538 100.0%

Male 230 42.6% 246 45.7%

Female 310 57.4% 292 54.3%

Aboriginal 3

Mean Grade Point Average (4.0 Scale) 3.69 3.69

Mean DAT Scores (0-30 range):

Academic Average (AA) 21 21

Perceptual Ability Test (PAT) 20 20

2 TOTAL OFFERS OF ADMISSION 139 100.0% 121 100.0%

Male 76 54.7% 55 45.5%

Female 63 45.3% 66 54.5%

3 TOTAL REGISTERED STUDENTS 96 100.0% 95 100.0%

Male 48 50.0% 42 44.2%

Female 48 50.0% 53 55.8%

Distribution by Province:

Ontario 87 90.63% 85 89.47%

Other (AB, BC, MB, NS, PE, QC) 9 9.38% 10 10.53%

Level of University Education:

3 years 15 15.63% 20 21.05%

4 (or more) years 60 62.50% 37 38.95%

Master's Degree 19 19.79% 36 37.89%

Ph.D. Degree 2 2.1% 2 2.1%

Returning Student 0 0.0% 0 0.0%

Mean Grade Point Average (4.0 scale)** 3.90 3.86

Mean DAT scores

Academic Average (AA) 22 22

Perceptual Ability (PAT) 20 21

Mean Interview Score (0-35 Range) 28 28

4 TOTAL DEFERRALS 0 0

20142015

April 27, 2016
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ADMISSION REPORT ON 2015 APPLICANTS TO THE D.D.S. PROGRAM
DOMESTIC CATEGORY

           **Mean Grade Point Average with graduate studies bonus applied (3.93)

5 TOTAL REGISTERED STUDENTS 96 100.0% 95 100.0%

LAST UNIVERSITY ATTENDED

Western University 26 27.1% 17 17.9%

University of Toronto 20 20.8% 27 28.4%

York University 10 10.4% 8 8.4%

McMaster University 9 9.4% 11 11.6%

University of Ottawa 5 5.2% 1 1.1%

Athabasca University 1 1.0% 0 0.0%

Brandon Univeristy 1 1.0% 0 0.0%

Dalhousie University 2 2.1% 0 0.0%

Duke University 0 0.0% 1 1.1%

John Hopkins University 1 1.0% 0 0.0%

Laurentian University 1 1.0% 0 0.0%

McGill University 2 2.1% 4 4.2%

Queen's University 2 2.1% 8 8.4%

Ryerson University 2 2.1% 1 1.1%

Trent University 1 1.0% 1 1.1%

University of British Columbia 1 1.0% 4 4.2%

University of Waterloo 3 3.1% 4 4.2%

University of Alberta 2 2.1% 1 1.1%

University of Calgary 2 2.1% 1 1.1%

University of Guelph 2 2.1% 1 1.1%

University of Saskatchewan 0 0.0% 1 1.1%

University of Washington 0 0.0% 1 1.1%

University of Windsor 3 3.1% 1 1.1%

UOIT 0 0.0% 1 1.1%

Wilfred Laurier University 0 0.0% 1 1.1%

Returning Students 0 0

TOTAL 96 100% 95 100%

Notes:  *Total does not include 49 transfer applications.  Three students were accepted 

            into DDS II.  

20142015

April 27, 2016
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ADMISSION REPORT ON 2016 APPLICANTS TO THE IDAPP 

1 TOTAL APPLICANT POOL 157 100.0% 209 100.0%

Male 63 40.1% 84 40.2%
Female 94 59.9% 125 59.8%

Mean Grade Point Average (4.0 Scale) 3.24 3.19

Mean AFK Scores (0-100 range): 85 84

2 TOTAL OFFERS OF ADMISSION 30 100.0% 43 100.0%

Male 14 46.7% 14 32.6%
Female 16 53.3% 29 67.4%

3 TOTAL REGISTERED STUDENTS 25 100.0% 30 100.0%

Male 13 52.0% 11 36.7%
Female 12 48.0% 19 63.3%

Mean Grade Point Average (4.0 scale) 3.57 3.52

Mean AFK scores 91 88

Mean Interview Score (0-35 Range) 28 27

Country where DDS/DMD received 25 30

      Belarus 1 4.0% 1 3.3%
      China 1 4.0% 2 6.7%
      Egypt 6 24.0% 2 6.7%
      Hungary 1 4.0% 1 3.3%

India 7 28.0% 12 40.0%
Italy 0 0.0% 1 3.3%
Iran 2 8.0% 5 16.7%
Jordan 0 0.0% 1 3.3%
Kuwait 0 0.0% 1 3.3%
Pakistan 4 16.0% 2 6.7%
Phillippines 0 0.0% 1 3.3%
Russia 2 8.0% 0 0.0%
Syria 0 0.0% 1 3.3%
UAE 1 4.0% 0 0.0%

4 TOTAL DEFERRALS 0

20152016

April 27, 2016
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COUNCIL & COMMITTEE MEETINGS 2016– 2017 

 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 2016 
Mon. 19 12:30 Space Committee 
Tues. 27 5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
 
OCTOBER 2016 
Wed. 5   5:15 FACULTY COUNCIL – Rm 170 
Thurs. 13 1:00 UG Education Committee 
Wed. 19 12:00 UG Admission Committee 
Wed. 19 2:00 Joint Health & Safety Committee  
 
NOVEMBER 2016 
Thurs. 3 12:00 Grad & Postgrad Committee 
Tues. 8  1:00 Research Committee 
Thurs. 10 12:30 UG Grading Practices Committee  
Mon. 21 12:30 Space Committee 
Mon. 21 5:30 Hospital Relations Committee 
Wed. 23 1:00 UG Education Committee 
Wed. 23 5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
Thurs. 24 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Mon. 28 1:00 Executive Committee 
Tues. 29 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
 
DECEMBER 2016 
Mon. 5  12:00 UG Admission Committee 
Mon. 5   5:15 FACULTY COUNCIL – Rm 170 
Wed. 7  2:00 Joint Health & Safety Committee 
Thurs. 8 12:00 Grad & Postgrad Committee 
 
JANUARY 2017 
Mon. 16 5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
Wed. 18 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Fri. 20  12:30 UG Grading Practices Committee 
Tues. 24 5:15 FACULTY COUNCIL – Rm 170 
 
FEBRUARY  2017 
Mon. 6  12:00 UG Admission Committee 
Wed. 8   12:00 Grad & Postgrad Committee 
Tues. 21 12:30 Space Committee 
 
MARCH 2017 
Tues. 7  5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
Wed. 8  12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Mon. 13 12:00 UG Admission Committee 
Tues. 14 12:30 UG Grading Practices Committee 
Wed. 15 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Wed. 15 2:00 Joint Health & Safety Committee 
Wed. 22 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Wed. 29 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Thurs. 30 1:00 UG Education Committee 
Thurs. 30  5:15 FACULTY COUNCIL – Rm 170 
 

 
APRIL 2017 
Wed. 5   5:30 Hospital Relations Committee 
Thurs. 6 5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
Tues. 11 12:30 UG Grading Practices Committee 
Wed. 12 12:00 Grad & Postgrad Committee 
Thur. 13 1:00 Executive Committee 
Wed. 19 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Tues. 25 2:00 Const. & Nominations Committee 
Wed. 26 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
 
MAY 2017 
Wed. 3  12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Wed. 10 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee  
Thurs. 11 1:00 UG Education Committee 
Mon. 15 5:00 Staff/Student Relations Committee 
Wed. 17 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Fri. 19  12:30 UG Grading Practices – Rm 170 
Tues. 23 12:30 Space Committee 
Tues. 23 5:15 FACULTY COUNCIL – Rm 170 
Wed. 24 2:00 Joint Health & Safety Committee 
 
JUNE 2017 
Mon. 5    1:00 Research Committee 
Wed. 7  12:00 Grad & Postgrad Committee 
Thurs. 8 12:00 UG Admission Committee 
Wed. 21 12:00 Exam Review Subcommittee 
Fri. 23    12:30 UG Grading Practices – Rm 170 
 
AUGUST 2017 
Tues. 8  12:30 UG Grading Practices Committee 
 
 
N.B.  All meetings are in the Dean’s Conference Room 
(Room 300A) unless another room is indicated. 
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